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COMING EVENTS

Last minute news on the —

JUBILEE DINNER

JOAN WATTERS COMMUNITY CENTRE
THURSDAY, 10th OCTOBER from 11am

Members are asked to wear a tie and coat to this function.

It is recommended members use the Alexander Street entrance
as parking will be at a premium

Any member who has not accepted and would now like to attend is
asked to ring J. CAREY (09) 332 7050 without delay.

LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU ALL ON THE GREAT DAY!

COMMEMORATION SERVICE
LOVEKIN DRIVE, KINGS PARK

SUNDAY, 17th NOVEMBER at 3pm
LEST WE FORGET

CHRISTMAS SOCIAL

FRIDAY, 6th DECEMBER at 11am
UPSTAIRS AT ANZAC CLUB, PERTH
Please wear name tags
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N.S.W. NEWS

Port Macquarie Safari 13-23 March, 1992

Will be able to give you a complete pricing for
the programme in the December Courier.

The coach fare Sydney - Port Macquaire -
Sydney will be as follows: Fogg's Coaches,
Newcastle will pick up at Mascot and/or
Central Railway, at any hour, with a 5 star
coach and run through express to the Port for
$900. Thus, depending on the loading, the fare
reduces, e.g. 48 persons $18.75 each, 40
persons $22.50 each, 30 persons $30 each. |
feel sure there would be some locals or other
interstaters who would be interested in this
proposition. The return to Sydney would be
on the same basis.

The Port Macquarie Hotel/Motel is fully
booked. The River Motel ($40-45) is half
booked, and the Central Views at the same
price is also half booked so | suggest to those
who are being a bit sluggish, reach for your
pink slip sheet, pen and cheque book and DO
IT NOW! Although we have 25 vans and sites
booked at the Breakwater Caravan Village,
they have lats of room and wonderful
facilities.

Our phone answering device was well and
truly overloaded when we arrived home after
nearly seven weeks, so if anyone missed out
on a reply to an important message, |
apologise, and please phone again. Only
three numbers were decipherable out of the
lot.

As there have not been any critical letters
against the Safari programme, | presume that
itis O.K. with everyone and we will proceed on
that basis.

Bookings to 13 September 1991

Breakwall Caravan Village — H. & O. Botterill,
W.Tobin, K. & M. Monk, A. & D. Claney, K. & B.
Dignum, K. Blomely, L. & E. Newton, P). & P.
Campbell, L. & M. Cooper, J. & J. Fenwick, R.
& D. Harrington, N. & M. Hooper, J. & M.
Hartley (3), D. & J. Dennis, L. & L. Litchfield
(4), J. & H. Went, R. & M. Goodacre, W. & C.
Coker, G. & G. Smith, R&D. Trengove, R. & S.
Conley, A. & W. MacLachlan, G. & E.
Vanderleur, G. & B. Coulson, P. & N.
Kenneally, H. Handicott plus “The Twins.”

Port Macquarie Hotel/Motel — M. Jordan, E.
Wares, D. Boyland, L. & G. Isenhood, L.
Bagley, B. llisley, M. Mannix, C. Pierce (3), C.
& M. King, C. King Jnr, J. Epps, R. & J. Martin,
D. Hudson, N. Mullins, C. Doig, J. & D. Carey,
Theo Adams (4), Alistair MacLachlan, R.

Westerweller, F. & J. Sharp, F. & M. Broad-
hurst, D. & V. Turton, F. Bryant, E. & L. Herd, J.
Kennahan, R. Watson, B. Goddard, A. & J.
Chatfield, T. & M. Yates, C. & V. Holley.

River Motel — M. & N. Miller, S. & B. Payne, W.
& F. Tomasetti, E. & D. Cholerton (4).

Central Views Holiday Units — A. &E. Luby, T.
& G. Bowers, J. Fowler, G. Swann, W. & L.
March, J. & C. Roberts, K. Press, B. Craig.

Private Accommodation — F. & N. Janvrin.

After the reports of Col Doig and Arch
Campbell inthe August Courier, | feel it would
be inappropriate to write in any further detail,
except to say how much | appreciated the
response to our efforts. Our ‘Handy’ man on
the spot was able to chase up various items
and that, coupled with the contact of Todd
Roods (2/6) made a great deal of difference in
organising from a distance. You people who
attended made the function a success. We
look forward to seeing you again in March,
1992. -

On 4th September | enjoyed a most pleasant
lunch at the invitation of Pat deLuz, at the
Mandarin Club. Also present were Bill
Tomasetti, Michelle Turner, Sandra Holmes,
Gordon Hard, Vasco Menezes (ex Laclo,
Timor), Don Coop and Dick Withers of “Z”
Association and Carlos Franco,  General
Manager Hyatt.

Jack Keenahan has recently been a patient at
Prince Henry Hospital, Sydney, where he had
some by-pass heart surgery. Frank ‘Curly’
O’Neill advised me yesterday that he has been
discharged to his daughter’'s home at
Alexandria.

Geoff Swann, who has been visiting daughter
Kerry at Balgowlah, is also on the sick list and
spending a few days in Royal North Shore
Hospital for tests.

Betty Craig has returned home and told me
she was very ill whilst in South Australia with
Jeannette, and this was the reason for her
extended trip. She has piles of mail to go
through and is thankful for all the messages of
sympathy, and will reply as soon as possible.
On the way back through Victoria she
managed to call on several Unit friends.

In conclusion, we extend our best wishes to
Bernie Langridge, the new President in W.A.,
and trust that, like all his predecessors, he will
have a long and happy term of office.

Once again out thanks to all who came to our
50th Birthday Party, especially those who
came from interstate and Papua-New Guinea.

Alan Luby (and love from Edith)
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N.S.W. MEMBERS:
FOR YOUR DIARY — ALL WELCOME

N.S.W. Commando Association
CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON

Paddington Woolahra R.S.L. Club
11.30am THURSDAY, 7TH NOVEMBER, 1991

Bring your wife, girl friend or both

Please advise Jack Hartley or Alan Luby
by Monday, 4th November.

CHRISTMAS BARBECUE

At the home of RON & PAT HILLIARD
6 Kembla Street, Arncliffe

SUNDAY, 1st DECEMBER from 11.00am
B.Y.O. Meat and Drinks — Ron has salads!
Members, wives and families welcome.

J. P. KENNEALLY
28 Wilkins street
Yagoona 2199

FAREWELL KEITH CRAIG

On Monday, July 8, 1991, former members of
the 2/2nd Independent Company and
Commando Company gathered in the central
west town of Young to pay their last respects
to their departed comrade, Keith Craig. They
had journeyed from Melbourne and the towns
along the border, from the far north coast of
N.S.W., the northern tableland and Sydney.
From far away Perth came Colin Doig,
Commander of 5 Section which Keith joined
when he came to the 2/2nd Independent Coy
at Canungra in April, 1943.

The small stone Presbyterian church was
crowded with mourners from all denominat-
ions and all walks of life. The Minister gave a
brief history of Keith’s lifeas acivilianand as a
soldier. Two aspects of his character stood
out clearly. His devotion to wife and family
and a determined application to any task he
undertook himself or was allotted to him in his
role as a soldier, or in his work.

He was born in Trangie, a town in the wheat
and sheep belt of western N.S.W., in 1921. He
grew up in the depression years and was no
stranger to hardship. A tall, lean, raw boned
‘cornstalker,” he developed stamina and
endurance working on the sheep and wheat
stations under the hard conditions which
prevailed on pre-war properties.

On his discharge from the Army he did a
course in wool and sheep classing at the

pastoral section of Gouiburn Technical
College. With these qualifications he had no
difficulty in obtaining work on the Merino
studs, caring for and showing prize pedigreed
rams. Haddon Rig, probably the most famous
Merino Stud in Australia, was one property he
worked on for several years.

In 1958 deteriorating health forced him to
seek other employment. He and his wife Betty
decided on Young as a suitable place to live,
rear and educate their children. Keith
obtained work in the hardware store. By 1968
his health was so bad he had to retire. Spinal
Cellabella, the first symptoms of which had
affected him in 1948 had, by 1968, played
havoc with his nervous system and a strong
robust man was reduced to a shadow of the
man we knew so well in Army days.

Keith died in the Mercy Home, Young, July 3,
1991. The records will show that from 1968
Keith was an invalid — the records are wrong.
Keith commenced to be an invalid with the
first attack on his system in 1948. It was only
courage and determination that kept him
going until 1968. From that time till his death |
saw him fairly often. It was heart breaking to
see that once healthy man reduced to
complete helplessness and most inspiring to
see the courage, fortitude and determination
he showed rightto the end. | saw him less than
48 hours before he died.

Ninety one people stood, huddled under
umbrellas, on a bleak, cold day to see Keith
laid to rest. The sad, mournful notes of the
Last Post were at one with their feelings as
they bade a final farewell to their friend and
comrade. Keith Craig was a living example on
how to take life in good times and in adversity,
courage, devotion, determination and
fortitude, virtues he possessed in abundance.

May God keep him in His special care.

To Betty his wife, and children Phillip and
Janette, we extend our deepest sympathy in
your sad loss. Your consolation, all the grand
times you shared together down through the
years.

Unit members and their wives attending the
funeral were as follows: Colin Doig, Tom
Nisbet, Fred Broadhurst, Norma Tillet, Arch
and Dawn Claney, Ted, Diane, Julie and
Patrick Cholerton, Jack and Mary Peattie, Jim
and Joan Fenwick, Alf and Joy Hodge, Roy
and Joyce Martin, Dan Thomas, Bill Coker,
Ron Trengove, Ron Goodacre, Jack Hartley,
Paddy Kenneally.

My special thanks to Jack Hartley who drove
500 miles through driving rain and fog trans-
porting Col Doig and myself to Young and

* back to Sydney.
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| would also like to bid a last farewell to Jim

Smailes. He has left us with a living memory
and a history of the Unit from its foundation to
its return from its first campaign in December
1942. Jim had a great ability to record our
doings with humour, satire, and above all a
gentle dig to let us know we were all just plain
humans with ‘ups and downs.’

SOUTH AUSTRALIAN NEWS

We held a committee meeting regarding
finance on 12th August, 1991. We have
$541.29 which we deem as the residue
accrued from interest on the $3000 sent from
W.A., and interest accrued from the deposits
of those who paid in advance. To be honest,
we did nibble away a bitat it but nottoo much.
We were going to tell you where it should be
spent, but we all agreed that it was not our
position to do that,and W.A. would spend itin
a way we would all agree to.

Bert King has passed on. In the end he really
hit a rough spot and when he let go it would
have been a happy release for him. At times
there is a lot to be said for euthanasia.

Ron Mackey, 6 Section, has not enjoyed good
health for some time. he has an unlisted phone
number so the only way we can contacthimis
by letter but he doesn’t always answer.

Mark Jordan has had a bronchial infection
that slowed him down quite a bit.

Members at our committee meeting were Kel
and Ruby Carthew, Bert Bache, Bob William-
son, Betty and myself. We only have the girls
with us because they put on a good afternoon
tea. Ray Splatt has offered to help in any way
he can.

| sent a letter to Blossom Lawrence’s widow
and it was returned ‘Not known at this
address.’

Betty and | send best wishes to everyone.
Keith Dignum

Bob Williamson
2 Goldsworthy Crescent
Glenelg North 5095

We recently lost Bert King. For a while it
looked as if he was beating the big ‘C’ but he
then went downhill very quickly. We kept him
company as much as possible and Keith and
Betty Dignum did everything possible for him,
looking after his affairs, doing his washing
and even making several trips to Quorn on his
behalf.

In his spare time Keith also organised our 50th
Anniversary luncheon. He sure keeps busy.

Am keeping very well, although a bit lonely at
times.

Enclosed is a donation to the Courier or
whatever.

Regards to all the 2/2nd and their families,
wherever they may be. You are going a
magnificent job with the Courier. All the best.

Ray Splatt
Sussex Place 2/88 Sussex Street
North Adelaide 5006

On July 24th we had a get together at the
Flagstaff Hotel in Adelaide to celebrate the
50th anniversary of 2/2 Company’s participat-
ion in the W.W.II theatres of conflict. Keith and
Betty did an excellent job of organising and
the luncheon was superb, a credit to their
effort. Everyone had a wonderful day and | feel
sure one that they will all remember.

During the luncheon | wrote these lines to
commemorate the occasion: It is with
profound pride and dignity that, as members
ofthe 2/2 Commando Unit, we gather here on
this the 50th anniversary of the Company’s
participation in several theatres of conflict
during the second World War — Timor, New
Guinea and New Britain. We remember, as
young men dedicated to a cause, the close
companionship of our training days with
fellows here present and with those who paid
the supreme sacrifice. | trust, gentlemen, as
one looks at the present state of Australia and
the World generally, that all has not been in
vain. It is our duty as ex servicemen from an
excellent Company to see that it has not, and
to lend our weight to the meaning of these
three words — Lest We Forget.

The following were present: Betty and Keith
Dignum) President of South Australian
Branch 2/2 Association), Sylvia and Bert
Bache, Ruby and Kel Carthew, Audrey
Tapper, Dorothy and Maurice Hurford
(President of ‘Z' Special Unit S.A. Branch),
Keith Blomeley (ex Navy), J. Willis, T. M.
Wood, Howard Marks, Jannette Reed (nee
Craig), Betty Craig, Raymond Splatt.

Invitations were sent to all South Australian
members and apologies were received from
members who were unable to attend.

Had a very interesting letter from Theo
Adams, enclosing a beautiful set of photos of
the areas we, as a Company, traversed,
including Faita. He is thinking about returning
to Australia. He seems to be fed up with the
territory, said he has been up there too long.

On the 20th July 1991 Herbert Edgar King,
VX56821m Sgt, of the 2/2 also of Z FELO,
Nudgee College, Brisbane, died at Daw Park
Military Hospital, Adelaide. Keith Dignum
ably assisted him right to the end.
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| know very little of Bert except that | knew him
during the 2/2 days. A very likeable fellow and
very easy to get on with. He was promoted to
Sgt with FELO.

Am quite fitand able to soldier on and send my
regards to all.

“THE INDEPENDENTS”
By JIM SMAILES

Approximately 750 books have been sold to
date. Members who have not obtained a copy
or copies of this excellent publication are
urgedtodo so. At $4 per book, 3 for $10, with a
special rate of 10 for $20, it represents great
value, so make yourself popular. Do the right
thing and buy some for the grand children.

Alan Luby and Harry Botterill can supply the
requirements of N.S.W. and Victorian
members.

CORRESPONDENCE
CORNER

1ST COMMANDO REGIMENT

Major Leigh Alver
Operations Officer
Avoca St, Randwick 2031

| always look forward to catching up on the 2/2
news in the Courier. However, it was with
great regret that | learnt of the death of Jim
Smailes.

| had the opportunity to meet Jim when, with
SASR, | represented my CO, Lt-Col Jim
Wallace, at the annual luncheon last year.
From thatlunch | was able to secure a copy of
Jim’s book ‘The Independents.’ | have read the
poems on a number of occasions, enjoying
the wit and marvelling at this splendid way of
recording history.

Jim, like so many | met that day, left me with a
clear understanding as to why the 2/2 had
been so successful when at war. Although
older, the attitudes, humour and enthusiasm
for life remained strong. The same is alive in
our Special Forces today, however, we have
much'to aspire to. My sincere sympathy to the
Association on your loss.

Warm regards.

Peter and Pat Campbell
30 Castletown Quays
Esperance 6450

Enclosed is a cheque for whatever, and
Jubilee Luncheon form.

We have just got home from a very nice nine
weeks holiday with Joe and Helen Poynton
and Reg and Dot Harrington. We are very
fortunate to have such nice friends to be able
to enjoy each others company on these
holidays. The weather was mainly good as we
went swimming nearly every day and the
fishing was excellent, with afair bit of betting a
can on the side, who got the biggest fish.

We called in to our son’s place, Fraser Range
Station, on the way home to drop off some
fish. Everything looking well but need rain
badly as we do here — Esperance down on
average 8 inches.

Peter well but doesn’t write if he can possibly
help it.

All the best to everyone. Looking forward to
Jubilee Luncheon.

Syd (Swampy) Marsh

17 McGough Street

Glenorchy 7010

Enclosed is a donation towards the Courier
which Joan and | always look forward to
receiving.

Visited Lance Bomford in St Ann's Rest Home
and after what he has, and is still going
through, he is taking it pretty well.

Heard that Vic Pacey is in hospital but not sure
which one — will check up.

Best wishes to all.

Harry ‘Blue’ Sargent
134 Simpsons Road
Eaglehawk 3556

It's sad to see so many Vale items in the
Courier but | suppose we all have a time to
pass and that's it.
Went to Kiama for a three weeks holiday in
June and came back feeling much better.
Hope it continues.

Look forward to reading the Courier and
enclose a donation to assist.

Hope this finds all in the pink.
Regards to all.

Jack Keenahan
34 Duncan Street
Huskisson 2540

Today being the 11th July, 1991 | should be at
Port Macquarie with the boys. | had booked
for the event but have had ‘ticker’ trouble and
am now waiting on a bed for adouble by-pass.

Have deferred my deposit to the March 1992
Safari.
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BOB SMYTH’S ROGUES GALLERY — SEQUENCE 18

Ted Monk Bill Rowan Robinson

Bill Howell

Ra Cole George Robinson Eric Smyth Charlie King
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| look forward to our Courier, saddened at
times by the loss of Unit mates. Have enclosed
a donation.

All the best — will hopefully see you all in 92.

Joan Hamilton-Smith
1 Pease Street
Denmark 6333

Enclosed cheque for general funds.

Have just come back from a trip to Europe and
the British Isles, being a late starter in the
travelling stakes. Had a great time, but am
glad I still call Australia home!

In my absence one son made me a grand-
mother for the first time, the other son made
the State dart side in number two position and
my shares went up over a dollar each! Also the
cat was very glad to see me. Quite a home-
coming.

Regards to all, especially the wild Irishman
called Paddy (they’ve got a whisky called after
him in Ireland) and Hazel and Allan Hollow.

Yours sincerely.

Fred Growns
40 Bingfield Road
Medina 6167

Enclosed is my cheque. Please send me a
copy of Jim Smailes Poems and put the
remainder to Courier etc.

Regards to all.

ED. Good to hear from you Fred — do it more
often.

Alan V. Adams
Greenwood Lane Steel's Creek
via Yarra Glen 3775

| am writing for the first time after all these
years. | think its about time | helped to swell
our dwindling ranks. Some of my Section will
remember me.

After | left the Unit at Canungra | joined the
2/27 Bn., did the Markham, Ramu, Nadzab
alongside Shaggy Ridge into the Finisterre
Ranges, then returned to Australia and did our
invasion training for Borneo. After the war
finished went to the Celebes Islands to round
up 18,000 Japs. After that, returned home via
Rabaul, picked up some troops including
some 2/2 boys. After discharge | worked in the
timber mills again for some years. Before |
retired | worked for the M.M.B.W. Water
Board.

While in New Guinea | met John Fowler on
patrol in the Ramu — it was good to see him.

As far as health goes, | got a fair bit of the old
malaria but it cleared up after a while, then |
got a bleeding ulcer which finally stopped
about ten or twelve years ago. | am seventy
two and enjoying good health. | have an acre
of garden to look after so it keeps me busy. It's
my main interest.

| rode my bike to work 12 miles a day until |
was 62 and then | retired. My main sports
which | played for many years were football
and cricket — made a hundred or two.

I've kept in touch through the Courier over the
years. What a wonderful job you all do over
there to keep things moving — just fantastic.
Keep up the good work. Hope to be able to
help with a donation or two in the future.

Well, no more of ‘this is your life.’ I'll say 'pbye

for now, wishing everyone the best in life —
health and luck.

Stan Sadler
PO Box 24
Wongan Hills 6603

| have enclosed the yellow form to say that
Blanche and | will be attending the Jubilee
Luncheon and have also enclosed our usual
donation to the Association.

Very sorry to hear of the passing away of some
of our members while we were away,
especially of Jim Smailes. We were in 8
Section almost from the formation of the 2/2
and went through the trauma of Timor
together. He was a great bloke and a good
soldier.

We had a wonderful holiday in Britain,
Scandinavia, U.S.A. (touched into Canada),
Hawaii and Singapore. We had the company
of my cousin, Neil Stewart and his wife Beryl
throughout the trip. Neil was in the 8th Coy
and then joined the paratroop battalion. Didn’t
make it overseas, much to his disgust. | told
him he could have had my place after Timor.
We came back to Australia thinking it is not
such a bad place after all. Very expensive in
Britain and Scandinavia. Not so bad in U.S.A.
Singapore is no longer a bargain basement in
food and drink, also some goods.

The farm looked good when we got home and
we have had over an inch of rain since. The
season is assured now as far as moisture goes
and we should have good yields and plenty of
feed for the animals. It will help to lessen the
effect of the disastrous prices on offer for farm
produce.

Cheerio and best wishes.
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Bro. Ephrem Santos sdb
STM-DON BOSCO, Fatumaka )
Baucau, East Timor 25 March 1991

Capt. Colin Doig
Dear Sir,
Greetings from East Timor!

We have received -already the January and
February issues of Electronics Australia
Magazine. Mrs Patsy Thatcher, whose letter |
just received two days ago, was the one who
told me of your generosity.

Thank you so much for the magazine sub-
scription. The information and features keep
the instructors up to date with the latest. The
students are able to see pictures of how some
gadgets look, especially those which they
would not find in East Timor. By the way, the
students here learn English at school and
sometimes | tend to use English words when |
give my lectures, and so, somehow, they
manage to understand written English with
the use of a dictionary.

Mrs Thatcher might have told you of our
Institute, a Technical Senior High School for
boys. We have opened a new course this year,
Electronics, because we have noticed that
there is an increase in the number of
electronic appliances coming into East Timor.
Since the Timorese do not have a good
background in electronics, the repairs are
done by those coming from other islands. We
believe that putting up an electronics course
would not only fill in a need in the area, it
would also build up the confidence of the
people. We have also started to teach them
how to use computers.

Enclosed, you will find a picture of how a part
of the shop looks. We have tried to be self
sufficient as possible. For example, last year
we already began to fabricate our own work
tables. The wood we get from the forest (trees
already fallen down) so that the students
taking up Woodworking can cut it up while the
students in Metalwork can add up the metal
sheet coverings. Now to build up the power
supply and other measuring instruments still
remains to be purchased. | am now arranging
for some Embassies to help us finance this
project. New Zealand has given us five
computers recently. The Australian Embassy
has given us money for some of our other
needs and you too, have given us an
opportunity to know more of Electronics
through these magazines.

| have told the students of your gift to us and
they were touched by what you have done.
Many journalists and visitors have come and
gone, but very few have remembered us in a
helpful way. Once again, thank you.

Yours truly.



Page 10

2/2 Commando Courier

Bro. Ephrem Santos sdb
East Timor

30 May, 1991
Capt Colin Doig
Dear Sir,
Greetings from East Timor!

We have some visitors from the Australian
Embassy in Jakarta and so | take the
opportunity to send you another letter.
Sometimes our incoming/outgoing mail is
monitored and so to play safe, we usually have
our letters posted in Jakarta City. | have no
secrets to write here but | have heard feed-
backs that my letters were not reaching their
destinations even though there was nothing

October 1991

By the way, we are still receiving the issues of
the Electronics Magazine, the latest in our
hands is the May issue. We have two weeks
more before we end our scholastic year. The
students are busy with their final exams.
Hopefully they will all pass.

Enclosed is a picture of the first batch of
Electronics students, with the magazines and
the catalogues that came along with the sub-
scription. | wish to extend again our thanks for
your contribution to our school.

We wish you the best of health and content-
ment. Do not forget that you have grateful
friends here in East Timor praying for you.

Yours truly.
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Museum of Arts and Sciences
GPO Box 4646
Darwin NT 0801

Dear Mr Carey,

You will be pleased to know that | recently
returned from East Timor with mission
successfully accomplished.

When | went across in May | was not feeling
too good, recuperating after the heart bypass
operation, butas soon as | reached Timor and
got thinking about other matters | felt a lot
better.

| reached Dili and changed the money you
gave me for Ernesto Kimenes Martins and
drove up to Dare to find him. He was there,
together with his grandson Rogerio De Arautu
Martins. | do not speak Tetum, only Indon-
esian, and Ernesto spoke only Tetum. Never-
theless | took a friend who spoke Tetum and
we conversed in that as well as in Indonesian
with his grandson. | established the point that
he was in fact the penjaga or guard/curator.

| asked him why the water was not running out
of the main pipe properly. It was broken. Why
was the water not running out of the drinking
fountain. Someone had stolen the tap. So,
what does he do about it? And who has
responsibility for the maintenance of the
area? The Department of Public Works has
the responsibility for it but he has to report it
first to the Camat and then he reports it to the
Bupati who then requests the Department to
fix it. Typical bureaucracy.

| explained to Ernesto where the money was
from and for what purpose and that it was for
his personal use and not to part with any of it
to anyone. | explained it again in Indonesian
to his grandson and he understood clearly. |
then told him | wanted the grandson tosignon
behalf of his grandfather, which he did in front
of witnesses. He was very grateful and
expressed his appreciation to the Association.
He put the money away safely. | also asked the
grandson to ensure that the repairs were
carried out and follow up with the Department
for the repairs.

Generally speaking, the pool and grounds
were neat and tidy and the pool was full of
water. He cleans the pool twice a week.

I enclose Ernesto’s receipt for the money, but |
regret it was only on a scrap of paper but it was
the only paper | had with me, not knowing if |
would meet him then. Asand when I amin Dili
| will check the memorial out and make sure
it's being maintained adequately.

Yours sincerely,

P. G. Spillett, A.M.
Hon. Research Fellow.

ERNESTO MARTINS
CARETAKER TIMOR MEMORIAL
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DONATIONS

Jack Fox, Jack Keenahan, Grace Davies, Jack
Hartley, Milly Field, Joan Hamilton-Smith,
Alan Adams, Harry Sargent, Blue Prender-
grast, Peter and Pat Campbell, Fred Growns,
Bob Williamson, Ray Splatt, Syd Marsh, Mark
Jordan, Dave Dexter, Stan Sadler, Doug
Dixon, Dorothy Joy.

CHANGES OF ADDRESS
AND ADDITIONS

LOUD, Mr E.

Ted

C/- Geegeelup Village
Scott Street
Bridgetown 6255

ADAMS, MrA. V.
Alan

Greenwood Lane
Steels Creek

via Yarra Glen 3775
(059) 65 2234

RYAN, Mrs D.
Dulcie

26/15 Cottrill St
Myaree 6154
(09) 317 1197

BANOVICH, Mr P.
War Veterans Homes
465 Hellawell Rd
Sunybank Hills 4109
273 8078
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